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Many projects, including those funded by grants, can benefit from a web site.  The purpose of this document is to guide prospective grant applicants to the relevant campus resources and policies pertaining to the development of web sites, particularly the more complex web sites that may involve outside web consultants that will be paid with grant dollars.
See UPP 1-21: Web Design, Development and Maintenance (this UPP explains why Marquette has a policy, describes campus resources for web development, and outlines the process for selecting and paying outside vendors to do web design).

1.   As you begin to work on your proposal and proposal budget with ORSP, tell us about your plans or intentions, if any, for web development.
· Is web development going to be a budget item?  Will you pay students to create and maintain your website, or will you hire an outside contractor or consultant to do the work?
2.  Well before the proposal is submitted to the sponsor, check in with the IT Services Web Development Manager to learn about campus assistance and, if needed, approved vendors.  
· If your web site is complex, ORSP will refer you to IT Services and OMC for a preliminary discussion of your needs.  IT Services has a considerable body of experience with web site development and vendors, and can help ensure that any cost and time estimates stated in the proposal are reasonable.  

· Consultation with IT Services and OMC can reduce the cost and improve the quality and appeal of your web development project.  For example, if your web site will make use of stock images, you or your web developer can use OMC’s extensive collection of Marquette images.  These images cost nothing and will likely make a better impression than stock images from a vendor.
· The IT Services Web Development Manager can verify that your web ideas are “doable” from the perspective of Marquette’s network infrastructure.  Based on previous work with others at Marquette, IT Services may be able to suggest capabilities or features you haven’t yet considered. 
3.  If your application requests funds for a consultant or outside vendor to develop or work on a web site, you must consult with IT Services before your proposal can be submitted to the sponsor.  

· The Proposal Registration form includes space to indicate the approval of the Chief Information Officer.  At this stage in the process, the project is simply a proposal – accordingly, IT Services understands that they are signing off on a concept that, if funded, will require more detailed review in order to implement. Thinking ahead and checking in with IT Services before the proposal is submitted to the sponsor really pays off after the award.
4.  After the Award:  Ensuring Timely Implementation 

· In order to issue a contract with an outside entity for web design or development work, the university requires that a Project Services Agreement (PSA) be prepared and signed by the vendor, a Marquette project lead, the Marquette sponsor (dean or director), the Office of Marketing and Communication, IT Services, the Office of the General Counsel, and, in cases where the project will cost more than $10,000, the Provost.  Having discussed the project with IT Services and ORSP in advance should streamline this process. 
· In addition to these signatures, remember that all grant-funded subcontracts must be endorsed by ORSP.
GID_WEBSITES.doc
3/17/2008
1

